City of McCleary
STAFF REPORT

To: Mayor Miller and Council

W Jenna Jarvis, Field Foreman

Date: July 3, 2024

W Public Works

Hello everyone!

A few weeks ago, the Public Works crew gained one seasonal help for the year. He is very
knowledgeable and self-motivated. He will also be able to take some of the weight off the rest of
the crew while we can focus on other projects in the upcoming months.

We have been gearing up for another wonderful year of Bear Festival! The crew has been hard at
work cleaning up right of ways. This involves spraying weeds, weed eating ditches, and trimming
trees so they meet our city standards. All while trying to keep up without normal mowing and
maintenance. We added in mowing around the wells and a big field off Summit Rd as well. In
other ways that we are prepping for the Bear Festival is pressuring washing this week around city
hall and the park. We started working on perfecting the diamond and trimming low hanging
branches in the park.

When we have had free time, we’ve also been removing old and outdated AC units from city
hall. As well as putting in glass that was not there but a hole that was covered with a small sheet
of plywood. Currently we have replaced 2 AC units with windows out of 4. With replacing the
AC units with windows made it very apparent that city hall needs a fresh coat of paint. Please
see the attached photos below for before and after pictures. After bear festival we will be
touching up paint at various facilities around the city.

Mayor Miller also donated a huge variety of flowers to add around different parts of the city. In
addition to what we had already purchased for the year. Some of these flowers that he donated
will come back year after year which in turn will be less money that the city will have to spend
on flowers.










